
Commission on the Aging 
4 Brush Hill Road 

New Fairfield, Ct 06812 
 

Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday May 28, 2019 

7:30pm 
 

Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Members in Attendance 
Anita Brown, Kathy Hull, Roberta Ilardo, Julia MacMillan and Maureen Salerno.  
Lisa Zustovich took the meeting minutes. 
 
Motion to accept Minutes 
Julia MacMillan made a motion to accept the 4-23-19 meeting minutes, 2nd by 
Kathy Hull, all in favor. Approved 
 
Correspondence/Announcements 
None 
 
Old Business 
 
New Senior Needs Assessment- NF Press will print, fold, envelope, address and 
mail the assessments.  It was discussed that the mailing list is currently in PDF 
form but needs to be in an excel spreadsheet to make the mailing label.  Maureen 
will speak to Pat Del Monaco about this.  Due to the delay of getting the 
assessments out, the return date will need to be changed, possibly to July 30th.  
This will be decided once the mailing list issue is resolved. 
 
May- Older Americans Month Activity- Cheryl Reedy will be honored.  There 
will be a reception in her honor and Friday, May 31st at 1pm in the Senior Center.  
Roberta has been working with the Town Tribune for an article. 
  
New Business 
None 
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Sub-Committee Reports 
 
 Housing-Anita Brown- Anita discussed a video called Coming of Age in an 
Aging America.  Anita will reach out to the Sherman library to see if she can get 
the video for the Commission to watch.  Maureen thought a viewing of the video 
would tie in nicely with the Senior Needs Assessment results as a forum. 
 
Anita said the Town is looking into ideas for a location for senior housing. 
 
 Taxes-Janet Loya – no discussion 
 
 Transportation- chair vacant- No issues at this time 
 
Senior Center Report- Kathy Hull 
 
Kathy said that as part of their SEE project, three high school seniors are doing 
living history videos at the Senior Center. 
 
This is the 10th Anniversary of the Senior Center at its current location. They plan 
to have a float in the 4th of July parade. 
 
Kathy discussed upcoming activities and events.  Kris Hall will be doing listening 
sessions at the Senior Center.  Popular classes have been the balance class and 
French class.  Both classes are currently full and cannot accepts anyone else at this 
time. 
 
Public Comment 
None 
 
Adjournment 
Anita Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Julia MacMillan, 
all in favor. Adjourned @ 8:15pm 
 


